
     

KCHD has been in the business of providing health services to Kent County since 1931.  The Health Department is home to nearly 260 
employees including public health nurses, sanitarians, health educators, technicians, public health administrators, and specialized staff at 
the Kent County Animal Shelter. The Health Department operates one main clinic and three satellite clinics located in Kentwood, 
Rockford, and Grand Rapids.  To learn more about KCHD services, visit www.accesskent.com/health. 
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Statement from Kent County Health Department  
Regarding Kent County’s Process in Notification of COVID-19 Exposure 

 
 
There have been several media reports regarding Allegan County Health Department’s notification 
process when an individual exposed to COVID-19 is required to quarantine. These stories detail 
Allegan County's warning letter that non-complaint individuals could face legal repercussions or be “taken into 
protective custody to protect the public’s health.” While Allegan County has clarified its overall process, 
we want to be clear that the Kent County Health Department (KCHD) does not use this type of notification 
letter when communicating with an individual requiring quarantine. 
 
When the KCHD is notified of a positive case of COVID-19, a member of our staff contacts the patient to identify 
individuals with whom the patient has been in contact during their contagious period. Those individuals who 
are identified as a contact will be notified by the KCHD or the State of Michigan staff through phone or 
letter. This process, known as contact tracing, is used by public health departments to help curb the spread of 
an infectious disease within a community and has been used in the past to help contain outbreaks of SARS, 
Ebola, tuberculosis, sexually transmitted infections, etc. 
  
Our approach with any compliance issue is to seek cooperation and to provide guidance and support. With 
COVID-19 contact tracing, our goals are to inform an individual they may have been exposed to COVID-19, assess 
their medical condition and other risk factors, and gather information for continued monitoring and support.  
 
In the end, the KCHD strongly believes that matters of public health are best addressed when we all work 
together to promote and protect a healthy community. To date, we have received excellent corporation from 
the individuals who have tested positive for COVID-19 and their close contacts. We will continue to work with 
our residents to help prevent the spread of the virus in our community.  
 
Attached is the letter the KCHD sends to parents and guardians of students in school settings when an outbreak 
has been identified.  
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